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TO:  Directors, Exceptional Children Programs   

Lead Administrators, Charter Schools  
Directors, State-Operated Programs   

  
FROM: Dr. Carol Ann M. Hudgens, Senior Director 
  Nicole Sinclair, Section Chief, Special Programs and Data NS 

  
DATE: June 8, 2023  
  
2022-2023 END OF YEAR DATA SUBMISSION FOR INDICATOR 12  
  
Indicator 12 captures data on students who received Part C services and were referred to Part 
B during the July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023 fiscal year. All students must have an IEP 
developed within 90 days of the referral and receive services by their 3rd birthday.   
  
Indicator 12 will be submitted on spreadsheets by all PSUs and can be accessed by clicking 
this link: (Indicator 12 Spreadsheet) or by going to the ECATS Resources website at 
https://www.dpi.nc.gov/districts-schools/classroom-resources/exceptional-children/every-
child-accountability-tracking-system-ecats/reporting.  The spreadsheet has a tab with helpful 
clarifications to assist PSUs with entering their data and can be submitted at any time prior 
to the due date of October 30, 2023. Charter Schools do not need to submit an Indicator 12 
spreadsheet this year. Please email all Indicator 12 spreadsheets to 
ecindicators@dpi.nc.gov.    
  
Your cooperation in meeting the deadlines for data submission is greatly appreciated. Please 
submit any questions or concerns you may have to: ecindicators@dpi.nc.gov.  
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